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Chairman’s report to AGM – 9th June 2009

Yet another successful year with regard to growth in numbers and also members achieving higher grades.

Our thanks go to Chris Horton and Jason Horne for the continued success in bringing in youngsters and also bringing in new umpires through the Level One process.

Coaching continues, we particularly aimed our resources at the C and B grades this year and have had some very good results. Phil Griffiths, Frank Stokes and the coaching team have been around the grounds every week looking at umpires.

I would like to thank everyone involved in making reports and doing feedback, on umpires and watchers. As I said last year we are an open association and therefore no one should be wary of filling in reports, especially on watchers.

HHUA will undertake to appoint to HWHL Division One next season and ALL umpires will be expected to be available for these matches.

Indoor has gone from strength to strength, with the guidance of Rob Jenkins and Karen Fox.

I would ask all members that once you have entered your availability on the website, to honour the date you have committed to HHUA – or at least give the appointment secretaries plenty of notice if you need to withdraw.

I would like to draw your attention to a number of issues that have occurred this last season:

We have had a number of incidences of rude language on the field, which have NOT been dealt with by the umpires. HHA have stated that bad language is NOT acceptable and will support any umpire who penalises such language

There has also been a lot more ill discipline from players. Umpires are reminded that there is a procedure to follow when red cards are awarded and Chris Bond will talk to us later. Just be aware that giving two yellow cards to the same offender for the same offence warrants a red card.

There have been a number of occasions where umpires have worn non-Hampshire shirts, on a Hampshire appointment – i.e. showing another county’s logo. Please wear the Hampshire logo shirt with pride – you have worked hard to get it.

And finally, umpires are reminded that IF a watcher is appointed to your game, please be courteous and call them a couple of days before the game and then on the day of the game allow some extra time before the game to introduce yourselves and after the game for the debrief. I have asked the appointments secretaries NOT to appoint to double-headers (if possible) when an umpire is being watched. 

Have I forgotten anybody – well, this association cannot run without David and Allan, our appointment secretaries and a huge vote of thanks go to them for the hardest job in Umpiring. 

I cannot close my report without giving my personal thanks to Rowena, Ginette and John and of course to ALL the backroom management team. Alan for his stewardship, Roy for his tenacity in getting details from members and the non-portfolio members. 

Lastly, may I thank you all for attending the AGM and may I take this opportunity to invite any of you who would like to help in the running of the association to let me know.
Richard Wood
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